HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, JANUARY 7, 2021 – 3:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.  
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update 
Health Agent, Bob Valery, began by saying that from Christmas Eve till today there have been 41 cases and tracking the numbers from year to date puts Halifax at 15.62% increase over the two-week period of Christmas – this was expected.  There still are multiple cases within single family homes which also was expected.  No hospitalizations or deaths.   

Governor Baker is extending industry restrictions and gathering limits till January 24th.  These restrictions were supposed to end on Monday.  
Valery stated that Phase 1 roll-out process starts next week.  Halifax’s first responders will start getting vaccinated.  They are saying do not through any vaccines away but to do someone who is next on the list or reach out to the next town who could use it.  Better to use than lose it.   

Chief Viveiros said that the applications that needed to be done through the State are done and their vaccination program is completed.  Three clinics have been set up at fire station for first responders – Tuesday and Friday of next week and then the following Tuesday.  They did not want to vaccinate everyone at the same time because of adverse reactions.  One vile contains 10 doses so they made sure they have 20 people scheduled that first day.  There are a couple of openings which he will offer to other town’s first responders first.  

Valery said that this first rollout will give them an indication how smoothly thing go because Phase 2 & 3 the numbers will increase.  Valery stated who is eligible in Phase 2 and 3.
Millias asked the time frame for this and Valery said February thru April would be Phase 2 and April thru June will be Phase 3 but this all depends on how many doses are available.  They are not expecting any shortages but there are a lot of moving parts from the State level down to the town administering them.  

Viveiros said they are not sure what roll they are going to play with the general public and not sure  if they will use the fire department.  The paperwork is all set, and they have a billing mechanism that will cover their expenses. UMass will be handling all the billing for the municipalities.  Valery believes the State has $45 per person to help with the administration cost but they are looking to bring it up to $90.   
Millias asked if it was going to be the one or two shot vaccine and Viveiros said two shots.  He said that they and 12 other departments are working with Brockton Hospital in getting the vaccines.  Halifax will be picking up frozen vaccines Tuesday morning (1/12); they will defrost for two hours then can be refrigerated for up to 30 days.  They are picking up enough to administer that day particular day.   Once out of refrigerator it is good for up to 12 hours but soon as vile is punctured it is only good for six hours.  There is going to be a five-hour window where appointments are made 15 minutes apart.  They then need to be watched for 15 minutes.  For Moderna it is 28 days to the day you get your first shot your second shot is given.  Pfizer (which they are not getting as it needs to be stored at -75 degrees) requires one to get their second shot 23 days later.  Police and fire personal already have their date and time to come back for their second dose.  

Valery said they are going to have site at Gillette Stadium, Topsfield Fair, UMass Amherst  is also administering vaccinations for the first responders all well as for Phase 2 & 3.  Shaws, Stop & Shop and Walmart also will be administering them in Phase 2.  There are other avenues besides having the town do the vaccinations (i.e. employer, primary care physician, pharmacy or public clinics).
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Viveiros added that AstraZeneca and Johnson & Johnson have the one-shot vaccine but have only been approved in the UK but once approved in the US having those vaccines offered will help move things along.  He further said  they will continue to do testing on Wednesdays for town employees and the school staff.  
Seelig asked if the travel restrictions still apply even if you had Covid and Valery said yes.  Valery added that even if you had Covid they are saying to still get the vaccine.  
Seelig suggested having a non-selectman Zoom meeting to get questions answered that employees may have.  He added that the employee testing will continue with the hope that CARES money might be available, or else that FEMA will help pay for a portion, or free cash will be used.
Fieldstone Farms Consent Agreement

No response concerning filing of consent agreement.  Seelig has sent Clawson a note asking for a status update (last note sent at the end of October).  Response was that his attorney is working on this.
Green Earth Cannabis
Seelig needs to work on a draft HCA.
8 Hilda Lane
Currently not before the ZBA.  There was a request to the Planning Board from the engineering firm to withdraw the proposed subdivision modification and site plan review.
Country Club Estates
The ZBA hearing is scheduled for on Wednesday, January 13th at 7 p.m.
Aboveground Fuel Storage – Curtin Brothers 

Proposed aboveground storage tanks at 640 Plymouth Street has been submitted from Anthony Curtin of Curtin Brothers Oil.  A public hearing will be needed (January 26th ), notice to abutters, etc.  The plan is  available in the office.  He is coming in on January 12th just to talk to the Board, but no decisions will be made.  

Ambulance Abatement
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for December 2020 in the amount of $113,183.62.
239 Oak Street
A stop work order has been issued by the Building Inspector.  No action from the Board is needed.

Highway Department – Kubota Spraying
Highway Surveyor Hayward submitted pictures of Swanson spraying equipment (with disinfectant) with the new Kubota.  
Recycling Abatement Request FY2021 – Bill #2374
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted to deny recycling fee abatement request for Fiscal Year 2021 for Bill #2374 based on the fact that it was received after the deadline date of October 1, 2020. 

Snow Day

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously declared Thursday, December 17, 2020 as a snow day for Town Hall and Council on Aging employees and both the Town Hall and Pope’s Tavern were officially closed. 

Trailer - 32 Twelfth Avenue
There is some evidence that a trailer it is being used for living space at the above location.  A letter from Chief Viveiros has been sent to the homeowner.  No action from the Board is needed.
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161 River Street
Letters have been sent to the property owner from the Building Commissioner regarding the lack of occupancy permit and inspections.

Proposed dock for 35 Ocean Avenue
The Board received a memo from Chief Chaves regarding a proposed dock at the above location.  No action is needed from the Board.  Seelig thinks this would be a combination of the Commonwealth/DEP and the Conservation Commission.  He will follow up on that.  
Bud’s Goods and Provisions
The Host Community Agreement has been signed by all parties.  Bud’s now needs to go back to CCC to have its provisional license amended.

MacDonald Industries – Filling of Site
Additional correspondence from MA DEP.  There is no change in the types of materials that are being trucked in.

Monponsett Pond – Brockton Resource Management Study
Brockton has provided notification that the usual amounts of water would not be sent downstream via Stump Brook so as to study Monponsett Pond flows under certain conditions.  Variations on the amounts will take place during the next two weeks.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:26 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – January 7, 2021
1/7/21 email from Scott Clawson to C. Seelig – horse show dates for 2021 & 2022 & consent agreement
1/5/21 letter from building inspector to Mr. Fonseca – 239 Oak St. – stop work order

1/4/21 email from S. Hayward to P. McSherry – use of new Kubota purchased w/Cares act money

Recycling abatement request (1)

12/30/20 letter from Chief Viveiros to William Wheeler – trailer on property 

12/30/20 letters (2) from Building Comm. to Kristie King – owner needs inspections & occupancy permit 

12/22/20 memo from Chief Chaves to Bos – proposed dock at 35 Ocean Ave.

12/15/20 DEP administrative Consent Order – Marilyn’s Landing/BFI Halifax Landfill 

1/5/21 email from Chad Kershaw – resource management plan  - fall proposed flow monitoring schedule 

